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7 spells to provide a sense to your life more tools of witchcraft
practice



 



Introduction


To be happier, to fulfill oneself, to live one's vocation... So
many dimensions of the contemporary existential quest, and so many
possible lures. Because shaping a destiny to your measure requires
lucidity... and humility.

Beyond the desire to stay alive, beyond the pursuit of pleasures,
man is driven by an equally powerful force that pushes him to
fulfill himself, to give meaning to his existence and to meet more
fully the life. Because living is not enough for him, he wants to
have the feeling of living well; The rituals proposed in this book
will help you to live and not to survive. The rituals will give
consistency to your daily life. The tool I describe in the first
part are essential for a good practice of magic. You will learn a
precious knowledge.


















The tool of
witch practice


The Tools to use in magic.

The tools detailed below are those of magical or witching practice,
and the list given on this page is by no means exhaustive, nor
obligatory. There is therefore no need to immediately embark on a
shopping spree. You have plenty of time to acquire these items one
by one, as and when you need them. Let yourself be guided by your
instinct for the choice of your tools, rather than throwing
yourself on the first objects come, you will thus have tools

with which you will feel good. Some accessories are more or less
easily in the trade, others will have to be made by yourself or
made onmeasure. Tradition has it that tools that must be purchased
are without haggling. Remember when you "shop"!



Athame:

Athame is an essential tool for witchcraft practice. It is a knife
(the Japanese knives are perfect for this use) or a dagger, having
a single or double edged steel blade and an insulating handle made
of natural material (bone, wood, ivory or horn). The

synthetic materials should be avoided for the handle of the Athame
because although they are insulating,

they disrupt energy flows. Tradition has it that the handle is
black, but not everyone agrees on it, and many wizards and witches
practice with an Athame so the handle is not black. According to
traditions and authors, the length of the blade varies from 13 to
more than 45 cm (the length of a dagger). It's up to you to take a
blade with which you feel comfortable. On the other hand, the guard
must be straight and form a cross with the blade.

Once consecrated, it is recommended to place it in a case or a
piece of cloth in order to protect it from profane objects and
contacts. But no unnecessary anxiety, a knife that would have been
desecrated is reusable, no need to throw it away. It is enough to
purify / loathe it then to rededicate it. The Athame is a ritual
knife, for other uses many use the Bolline, but some wizards do not
hesitate to use the Athame to cut herbs etc. For that they excrete
him and rededicate him each time.

During rituals, the Athame is used to dissolve energy agglomerates,
thanks to the dissolving power of the points. It acts here as a
lightning rod. The Athame also has a symbolic use, it is a
separating tool, a traditional object of defense, a tool of
transfer, release, and closure of invocations and evocations
(thanks, at the same time, to its properties solvents and its
separating power). Athame is also used to submit certain

entities when the wand is no longer enough. It is also used to draw
or symbolically retrace the circle of protection, as well as the
diagrams. For this purpose, we can use the Sword if

The Athame has a blade that is really too short to be able to bend
down easily. Besides, the Athame is in Witchcraft what the sword is
in Ceremonial Magic. On a symbolic level, some attribute the
element Air to Athame (because of its link with the verb),
while

others attribute to it the element of Fire (due to the forging of
the blade). Here again it will be up to you to choose your
symbolism according to your personal feelings. The blade and the
handle can be decorated during the consecration with runes, symbols
(for example the graphic symbol of the moon and / or a pentagram),
or letters from a magical alphabet (the Theban alphabet for
example). You can paint or engrave them if you have a small
electric engraver-miller (Dremel type). If you want to have it done
to have a unique model, the chosen blacksmith will have to
respect

the following restrictions imposed by tradition. Chances are he'll
send you out for a walk, you'll understand why. The blade must be
forged in Ascending moon between the first quarter and the full
moon. The forging process must last at least 7 lunations, the first
operation having to be started on the rising moon of the

spring. During each forging operation, the blade will have to
undergo a special hardening: sand hardening. This results in very
hard steels with a durable edge, and the blade will have some
rather strange purple reflections. To make this quenching, the
blacksmith must fill a receptacle with fine sand (type
Fontainebleau sand or washed and sieved river sand) soaked in pure
oil (if possible unrefined crude oil). Oil symbolically represents
the blood of Earth. When the blade is worked and brought to the
red, the blacksmith presents its two faces to the moon then plunges
it in the sand.



Sword:

The Sword has the same symbolism and the same use as the Athame,
but the Sword is used more in Ceremonial Magic. If you want to have
one, it will be better to practice outdoors: the handling of a
sword in a room of an apartment or a house is

rather perilous. The blade must be straight, double-edged, and the
handle must be of natural insulating material. The length must be
such that when the point is placed on the ground,

the handle is well in hand. The section of the blade should ideally
be diamond-shaped, but a triangle or hollowed-out cross shape will
work great too. Finally, as for the Athame, the guard must be
straight and form a cross with the blade.



Bolline:

The Bolline is a knife traditionally with a white handle, which is
used to cut grass,

branches (for making sticks for example), to shape pieces of wood,
to sculpt wax... Personally I think that the color of the handle is
not important, it is only there to contrast with that of the
Athame. A good knife/Opinel with sufficient size may be sufficient
to play the role of Bolline.



Wand and Stick:

The Wand (sometimes called Baculum) and the Staff are the extension
of the arm, they are symbols of command, mastery, power and
domination. The one who holds the

Wand or the Staff (phallic symbol) is the one who commands and who
orders, the one who has the power of fertilization and therefore
the power. The Staff is also the serpent staff, which symbolizes
telluric energy. The Staff and the Wand are both symbols and

magic tools. They channel the energies coming from the
practitioner, and demonstrate his power of command over what
surrounds him (entities, elementals, etc.).

When it is stuck in the ground, the Staff becomes a means of
drawing telluric energy, it is necessary for that to hold it in the
left hand (hand which captures). The Wand and the Stick are energy
channels that work in both directions, but the Stick is essentially
for

capturing telluric and cosmic energies, while the Wand is used to
project the energy, charged by the practitioner, by channeling it.
It is in the Wand that one concentrates will, power and energy
before projecting it towards its destination. To accumulate
the

energies around you, rotate your Wand clockwise, holding it well in
the extension of your arm. The Staff being an energy collector, it
must be held most often in the left hand, while the Wand which is
emitting must generally be held in the right hand.

Note: In some people the capturing hand is the right hand, and the
sender is the left. It is up to everyone to adapt
accordingly.

In terms of correspondence, as for the Sword or the Athame, two
camps clash. In the Tarots, the staves are related to the element
Fire, but the Staff is made of wood, from a tree which points
towards the sky, and the Wand is there to support the verb, which
let’s think that the Rod and the Wand are rather related to the
Air.

For the manufacture of your Baguette, you have a multitude of woods
at your disposal. You can use almost all long and continuous fiber
woods, except softwoods,

because the resin causes static electricity, which interferes with
energy flows. The most famous woods are Elder, Hazel, Birch, Oak...
Each wood

having its own planetary and elemental correspondences, you will
have to choose the wood according to the use you want to make of
your wand. The different manufacturing methods, and the
correspondence of each wood will be detailed later.

As with the Athame and other objects, you can decorate it with
runes, your name in a magical alphabet, or other magical symbols.
Once consecrated you will have to put it away

in a safe or linen cloth (silk, linen or cotton).





Cup :

The Cup, or Chalice, is the tool related to the Water element, and
to the Moon. It is a variant of witches cauldron, which symbolizes
the matrix of Mother Earth (where everything comes from and where
everything returns), it corresponds to the passive, feminine and
material energies, and it is similar to the mother's womb from
which the nourishing milk flows. You can take a glass or crystal
cup, or a goblet in any natural material (stoneware, metal). You
need a Cup of a sufficient size, but not exaggerated either, that
of a mazagran is ideal. For the material, the metal is more solid,
but beware of brass, copper, bronze and tin, because they oxidize
in contact with certain liquids and then produce toxic compounds.
For your own safety in this case make sure that the inside of the
cup is enameled. As much as possible, avoid cups bearing religious
symbols that could symbolically conflict with witchcraft practice.
For purists, you can take a silver cup (or silver-majority alloy)
engraved with runes

and pagan symbols. The cup is used to drink preparations or
macerations of plants, to offer liquids during an evocation, to
contain salt water for exorcisms, or drinks for ritual
libations.



Altar Pentacle:

The Altar Pentacle consists of a pentagram traced or engraved on a
disc or square

of metal, wood, parchment, or stone. The Pentacle is linked to the
Earth element, it symbolizes the body and the physical and material
reality in which we live. If he has a goal

protection, it will then be necessary to inscribe the pentagram in
a circle. It is on the altar Pentacle that amulets, sachets or
other objects will be placed in order to consecrate them. You

can you make a simple one on a square of vegetable parchment

20 x 20 cm, with your name in the magic alphabet of your choice in
the center of the other side.

You can also paint it on a wooden plate, which you will then
varnish to prevent the paint from going too quickly with use. If
you have a small engraver-miller, you can also engrave it on metal,
or wood. In addition to the pentagram, you can add other magical
symbols (sparingly) that are related to your magical
tradition.



Bell:

The bell is a tool for purification and delimitation of time during
the ritual. Its vibrations ward off evil spirits and evil spells,
and its ringing delineates the different stages of the ritual. It
plays an important role because the ringing of the bell at the end
of the ritual helps to provoke the phenomenon of rupture.



Broom:

The traditional sorcerer's broom consists of an ash handle and a
body made of birch twigs, attached to each other by a willow rush
(the ash is protective, the purifying birch, and the willow is
dedicated to the Goddess). The Broom, which is consecrated to both
the Goddess and the God, serves to purify the ritual space before
any magical practice or the play before a meditation, and it is
sometimes used to symbolically cleanse the consecrated circle. In
the Middle Ages it was believed that witches went to the Sabbath by
flying on a Broom.



Censer:

The Censer is used to burn incense in resin, cone or stick, but
also certain essential oils and other powders for fumigation. You
can use a real censer, or well a perfume burner, or even a small
stove. The Censer is an indispensable tool in witchcraft practice,
and it is related to the element of Air. You can easily find some
in esoteric shops, usually made of brass, but avoid those that are
too small, as they would not be able to dampen the heat given off
by the hot charcoal, and their plinth would burn the altar below.
Keep in mind that hot charcoal can exceed 500 ° C when making your
choice for the Censer.

Also avoid those which are too decorated or engraved, because the
resins which you will burn in them will deposit a crust difficult
to remove even on a smooth support, then on a carved support ....
If it is necessary to avoid the too small censers because of the
heat, also avoid

Giant censers that you would be unable to carry in case of outdoor
practice.

Take one of good size (ideally the diameter should be about 12 cm),
on foot, with a wooden base to protect the altar. You can take a
real censer, or a terracotta, ceramic or metal bowl, or even a
shell (scallop type) in which you will pour a good thickness of
sand or salt. Sand or salt will act as an insulator and prevent
your bowl from bursting or burning the altar. The advantage of sand
or salt is that it is easy to put the charcoal, the cones or to
insert the sticks in them.

incense.

The smoke given off by the incense is useful as well as support of
appearance for certain entities, as a means of entering into a
trance (fixing the smoke which comes out of the Censer can
have

a hypnotic effect not to mention the psychotropic properties of
certain resins).



Cauldron:

The Witch's Cauldron is a well-known image to the public, and it is
an important tool. It was in the Cauldron that witches prepared
potions and other potions. The Cauldron symbolizes the Matrix of
Mother Earth, and that is why the Cauldron is associated with the
Goddess. The Cauldron to be used mainly in a fireplace or on a fire
wood, there is no need to jump on the first Cauldron if you live in
an apartment or a house without a fireplace, and you do not
practice much outdoors. The Cauldron can also be used to contain
items that are to be burned during the ritual, or can be filled
with water to serve as an instrument of divination. But for these
purposes you can very well use stoneware containers of good size.
If you want to have a Cauldron, take one with three legs, the three
legs symbolizing the triple aspect of the Goddess, and also
ensuring the stability of the Cauldron.



Cingulum:

The rope or Cingulum, which the sorcerer wears tied to the belt
over his tabard, or without anything below, is used to measure the
diameter of the circle, to materialize it, to "tie" things,
and

to "bind" ourselves. The Cingulum symbolizes the link which unites
the physical universe (the conscious), the mental universe (the
unconscious) and the emotional universe (the subconscious) of man.
It also symbolizes the link that exists between the practitioner
and the egregoric entities that serve as invisible helpers.

It can be hemp, linen, or cotton, the important thing is that it is
in natural material. The Cingulum should be about six feet tall. To
make it, take three lengths of 1.80 m of ribbon, or red, black or
white fabric, tie them at the end and braid them together
(you

may chant a consecration formula while crafting. Once at the end,
tie a tight knot, then make another 1.05 m from the first, then the
2nd to 1.20 m, the 3rd to 1.35 m, the 4th to 1.50 m and the last to
1.65 m (i.e. 15 cm between each node). These measurements are the
ones that best correspond to the old units (gauges, feet and
inches).



Compass:

Many books fail to mention the Compass as a tool. And yet, without
a Compass it will be difficult for you to find the exact North to
orient your circle, and place your tools and ritual elements. Do
you take a good compass in an oil bath, that you

will avoid waiting an eternity before it stabilizes and finally
shows you north.
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